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The California Department of Financial Protection and Innovation (“DFPI”) announced new

requirements pursuant to the California Consumer Financial Protection Law (“CCFPL”) for

registration of certain consumer financial service providers providing services to residents of

California. Providers of the following products are required to register:

▪ Debt Settlement Services

▪ Student Debt Relief Services

▪ Education Financing

▪ Earned Wage Access 

Covered providers are required to submit registration applications through the Nationwide

Multistate Licensing System or “NMLS,” including information about the company and individual

senior officers and controlling persons. Registrants are required to submit annual reports of data

related to each covered line of business, including revenue derived from California residents and

collection activities. Information submitted in annual reports will not be subject to public disclosure

pursuant to the California Public Records Act. The CCFPL authorizes the DFPI to conduct

examinations of both registrants and non-registrants that are covered by the law.

Applicants must pay a fee of $350. Registrants will also pay an annual registration fee equal to a

pro rata share of the department’s costs of administering the CCFPL based on the registrant’s share

of all registrants’ gross income from California residents from the subject products, with a

minimum of $500.

Banks and other financial services providers that are licensed under other provisions of the

California Finance Code are exempt from registration, although certain exempt providers are

required to submit similar annual reports specific to the financial products covered by the

registration requirements. Changes to registration information must also be reported.
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Although not a licensing requirement, timely registration is required “to continue operating legally

within the state.” Information previously submitted via the NMLS system may serve the registration

requirements, with the addition of certain product related additional information. The DFPI is

considering other consumer financial products for inclusion in the registration requirements.

Additional information regarding registration and compliance may be found on the DFPI website.

Text of the Final Rule implementing the California Consumer Financial Protection Law may be

found here.

Please contact the authors or any member of BCLP’s financial services practice group with

questions or assistance with compliance.
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https://dfpi.ca.gov/rules-enforcement/laws-and-regulations/california-consumer-financial-protection-law/ccfpl-registration/
https://dfpi.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Order-Final-Text.pdf%C2%A0
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.


